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Summary of Evidence 
 
The MassHealth representative testified that the appellant's MassHealth August 31, 2023 
renewal application was denied due to a failure to provide timely verifications (Exhibit 3). A 
verification request was sent out to the appellant on September 2, 2023 with a due date of 
December 1, 2023 (Exhibit 3). The verifications were not submitted, and a Notice of Denial was 
issued on December 7, 2023 (Exhibit 3).  The missing verifications at the time of denial were the 
appellant’s bank statements and life insurance. Currently, all that is needed is documentation of 
the appellant’s life insurance (Exhibit 3). 
 
The appellant testified that he no longer has the life insurance. He requested additional time so 
that he could contact the life insurance company and document the status of this insurance to 
MassHealth. 
 
The record was left open for 30 days and extended another 45 days for the appellant to submit 
proof that he no longer has this life insurance (Exhibit 4). 
 
MassHealth received no documentation of the status of this life insurance during the extended 
record open period, however (Exhibit 5). 
 
Findings of Fact 
 
Based on a preponderance of the evidence, I find: 
 
1. The appellant's August 31, 2023 MassHealth renewal application was denied due to a failure 

to provide timely verifications (Exhibit 3).  
 
2. A verification request was sent out to the appellant on September 2, 2023 with a due date 

of December 1, 2023 (Exhibit 3).  
 
3. The verifications were not submitted, and a Notice of Denial was issued on November 8, 

2017 (Exhibit 3).   
 
4. The missing verification as of the hearing date was the status of the appellant’s life 

insurance (testimony).   
 
5. The record was left open for 30 days and extended another 45 days for the appellant to 

submit proof that he no longer has this life insurance (Exhibit 4). 
 
6. MassHealth received no documentation of the status of this life insurance during the 

extended record open period (Exhibit 5). 
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Analysis and Conclusions of Law 
 
The applicant or member must cooperate with MassHealth in providing information necessary to 
establish and maintain eligibility and must comply with all the rules and regulations of the 
MassHealth program including recovery (130 CMR 515.008(A)). If the requested information is not 
received, MassHealth benefits may be denied (130 CMR 516.001). 
 
In the instant appeal, I have found that the appellant re-applied for MassHealth on August 31, 
2023. The appellant's application was denied due to his failure to verify life insurance and bank 
statements. At the hearing, the only outstanding verification was the appellant’s life insurance. 
 
Despite an extended record-open period of over two months, the appellant failed to submit this 
document to MassHealth. 
 
Based upon the regulation cited above, and where the appellant did not provide the necessary 
verification for a determination of eligibility, his renewal application must be denied. 
 
The appeal is therefore denied. 
 

Order for MassHealth 
 
Proceed with planned termination. 
 

Notification of Your Right to Appeal to Court 
 
If you disagree with this decision, you have the right to appeal to Court in accordance with Chapter 
30A of the Massachusetts General Laws.  To appeal, you must file a complaint with the Superior 
Court for the county where you reside, or Suffolk County Superior Court, within 30 days of your 
receipt of this decision. 
 
 
   
 Stanley M. Kallianidis 
 Hearing Officer 
 Board of Hearings 
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